
 

 
March/April 2015 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

Travels – We have been visiting churches in six states, and have been sharing a little of what God is doing 

in the Amazon.  It has been good to see our faithful prayer and financial supporters, and meet new people 

that have been added since we were last at the churches.  I am encouraged to see our churches growing here, 

and see the Lord working on people’s hearts. 

 

Family – Diana and I continue well, without having caught the annual virus.  We have gone from Texas to 

Florida and Alabama to Ohio and Michigan and have stayed healthy so far. 

 Thank you for praying for Nathaniel and Amanda, and our two grandkids, Anthony and Jesse.  They 

are settled in Colorado, and Nathaniel begins work the end of March, and Amanda is getting interviews in 

search of work. 

 Philip is working hard to pass his last check ride.  Please pray he will accomplish this and finish his 

flight training in Texas, and graduate on May 1st. 

 

Second Robbery – I am embarrassed to say that twelve days after our robbery in Brazil, we were again hit 

while in a hotel room in Saint Augustine, Florida.  We had just stepped out for a bite to eat, and were only 

about 200 feet away, and thieves broke into the room and took both our laptops, personal items, travel 

documents, and some of Diana’s clothes.  They also took my preaching Bible and sermons.  I would like to 

thank the churches and individuals that have so graciously given so that we could replace the items, and get 

new documents.  This was a great encouragement, as we were very discouraged.  In the briefcases were all 

our passwords, accounts, personal information, so Diana has been struggling through that again, after the 

first robbery. 

 

Return to Brazil – Our plans are to return May 5th, if we can get all the necessary documents by then.  We 

need to return and relieve Tim and Betty, and get back to our work.  There are many things to do and little 

time left. 

 

Prayer and Thanks – Please continue to pray for us.  I believe we are being attacked because we’re on the 

right track.  Thank you for your love and concern, all the phone calls and emails.  It is very important to us 

to know that people are standing with us.  We appreciate each and every one of you and your ministry of 

missions. 

 

In His Service, 

 

True and Diana Hawkins 

 

  


